
BCI CIVIC MEETING MINUTES
OCTOBER 4, 2016

Everyone stood for he Pledge of Allegiance. President Enos called the meeting to order.
Ms. Diller was at a council meeting so Susan updated us with the county code being down. The
crime report was down 23% this time last year. It consists of abandoned vehicles, accident
investigations, animal complaint, domestic dispute, drug violations with arrest, two overdoses,
two fires with arrest, and traffic violations with three citations, eight traffic stops, eleven warnings
and three arrests. Resident complained about two ATV's on the streets of Kenmar, S. Kingston,
& RT. 4. Susan suggests you call 911 with a description of vehicle and person if possible.
Ed Osienski gave an update of the RT. 4 and S. Kingston. A traffic study was done and new
signs and striping will be put done. A drainage ditch was cleaned out on Old Newark Rd. by Del
Dot. Now people are dumping yard waste and shopping carts along the ditch. Whether they are
from Brookside or Whispering Pines, Vic suggest putting up cameras. Also Ed will check with
Hollins about the community dumping yard waste at their site.
Vic announced that one person put their name in for a director position on the board this
election, so all positions will remain the same. Also the car show in on Sat. rain or shine. Gail
who is in charge of the show ask for volunteers to help park cars. The flea market is on Oct. 22
or rain dates the 23rd. The Halloween Party is Oct. 28th, doubled up with the
Scottfeild Community. The Turkey drive is Nov. 19, headed up by the owner of the Brookside
Barber Shop. The Santa tour is Dec. 17th 5-8 Rain dates is the 18th. No party due to any
volunteers. The best decorated house will be Fri. Dec. 23rd. 6-8. 1st. 2nd & 3rd prizes will be
given. A resident ask about putting up signs at the playground to play at your own risk. This is
covered under our insurance. Also a resident brought up having a sign at the basketball court in
little k. People think this is a county court. Vic has discussed this with Ed. Signs can go up after
naming the court.
Officer Reynolds passed out community activity reports and spoke on ATV's and websites.
ATV issues, they don't chase atvs because its dangerous, and the liabilities involved. They may
send out reverse 911 to get information on the ATV or the driver. A resident suggested if they
leave a message can they repeat it. This makes sure the machine gets the whole message.
The police do not monitor the websites like face book, next door, or coffee & cups. There are
over 200 communities and 17,000 people using the sites, so no they don't monitor them.
The minutes were read second and approved. The meeting was adjourned at 8:45.

Respectfully,

Barbara Smith


